REGULAR MEETING
Mill Sites Redevelopment Advisory Committee (MSRAC)
Friday, May 11, 2018 – 9:00AM
Merrill Seney Community Room
Thompson Town Hall
MINUTES
PRESENT:

J. Blanchette, Chairman




S. Lewis, Vice-Chairman




J. Hall




N. O’Leary




B. Davis (arrived 9:02AM)

ALSO PRESENT:
K. Beausoleil, First Selectman




M. A. Chinatti, Director of Planning & Development




W. Bugden, CME Associates, Inc.




S. Donohoe, Property Owner Liaison
1. CALL TO ORDER
J. Blanchette called the meeting to order at 9:00AM.

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
a. April 13, 2018 Regular Meeting
(M/S/C Hall/O’Leary) to approve the minutes as presented.  Carried unanimously.
3. CORRESPONDENCE – J. Blanchette stated M. A. Chinatti has resigned her position (copy of letter attached to these minutes) and has accepted a position with the Town of Plainfield.  Members expressed their well wishes to M. A. Chinatti and thanked her for her work for the Town.  Brief discussion followed.
4. CITIZEN COMMENTS
S. Donohoe stated that Colliers International is the real estate firm selected to market the 630 Riverside Drive, aka Belding-Corticelli site, property.  He stated that documents were expected to be signed Monday and the sign should be going up Tuesday or Wednesday.
5. COMMITTEE BUSINESS
a. 929 Riverside Dr. Updates
i. Brownfield Area-Wide Redevelopment (BAR) Grant
K. Beausoleil stated he thought the May 3 interview went very, very well, and that it was nice to see B. Davis and S. Lewis there, which added to the impact. 

B. Davis stated he didn’t think two MSRAC members would be impactful but he saw that it, indeed, was, to which K. Beausoleil stated his hope that attendance gave the Town more points.  

J. Blanchette discussed the interview and gave an overview of the powerpoint presentation.  She stated she thought the interview went really well.
K. Beausoleil stated DECD did compliment the Town because it was, up to that point, the only interviewee that stayed within the allotted 20 minutes.

M. A. Chinatti stated that, though DECD indicated a decision would be made “end of May/early June” it is her hope to have an answer on May 17, which is when Dave Kooris, Binu Chandy and Lilia Kieltyka, DECD, will be here for a meeting, and a tour of the River Mill.  B. Davis stated he would attend that meeting.  J. Blanchette stated it would be wonderful to be able to announce at the May 23rd Public Informational Meeting that the Town’s BAR Grant Project was selected for funding.
ii. Ongoing Brownfield Grant Work
W. Bugden stated that getting Eversource to accept responsibility for/clean up the fenced transformer area will be a long and slow process, if it happens at all, and he has not been given a straight answer re when clean-up would begin, who is responsible for what, etc.  He stated he did “start the ball rolling” and that S. Donohoe stated some clean-up of the area had been initiated previously and done by CL&P.  He stated, in his opinion, they’ve already set the precedent and that, by doing that, they’ve taken ownership of the responsibility.
K. Beausoleil stated that possibly the Town could do something politically to motivate Eversource to expedite the clean-up, which W. Bugden stated would be helpful.  K. Beausoleil stated he has the ear of Bob Klee, DEEP Commissioner, who he has been talking with about other matters, and possibly before the Gubernatorial election he (Beausoleil) could approach Commissioner Klee, provide the Commissioner with some of the background information – CL&P previous clean-up/history/Gumpert status, etc. -  and get the clean-up moving forward.
W. Bugden stated it would also demonstrate to all parties – Rexnord, GZA, John Gumpert, etc. – that there are other parties with “skin in the game” and they would be putting their money forward to do some of this work as well.  He stated DECD would look favorably on that, and that when they look to leverage the tax credits/overall project they’d be able to point to that and say the Town also worked to expedite the clean-up done by Eversource.  

He continued, stating it was his hope that a draft of the comprehensive “close out” plan would be completed in the next two – three weeks, which will lay out not only the overall strategy but strategies for each AOC.  He stated, re clean-up responsibility, that the report would outline recommendations for what they believe is the best way to proceed but that they would try to keep it flexible enough to say “this can be done” and then allow J. Gumpert to negotiate with pertinent parties.  He stated budgetary numbers would also be included in the draft.  

He stated he was told by GZA that their ecorisk report, which CME intended to include in the overall clean up strategy, should have been provided by the beginning of May; that has not yet been received.  He stated that is no problem as it’s basically a separate issue but when it comes to negotiating that will be an important piece.

iii. 5-23-18 Public Informational Meeting
J. Blanchette discussed the format/possible speakers/order of the agenda.

M. A. Chinatti stated most invited elected officials are unable to attend, noting that she had not yet heard back from Senator Flexer or Representative Rovero.  She also noted appointed State officials who are unable to attend.  She stated she’d invited all television and radio stations, and all newspapers.  She noted that none had yet confirmed attendance.  She continued, stating that it is important for the State to show its continued support as things now progress in a positive direction, noting that support was obvious when the mill was at risk of demolition.  

Discussion then ensued re possible funding sources – tax credits, abatements, etc.
6. MEMBER COMMENTS

K. Beausoleil commented on how long this Committee has been working (2009) which says a lot to the Committee and the people who have been involved, which is one of the things the Town did get across at its BAR Grant interview.  He reiterated that this Committee’s dedication will go a long way to keep the Town moving forward.

M. A. Chinatti provided an update on the Blain Rd. Footbridge replacement project, stating that the project was included in the US Senate’s EPW (Environment and Public Works) Committee’s WRDA (Water Resource Development Act) bill which is currently before the Senate.  She noted that, though there are still “hoops to jump through”, that project being included is a big “kudos” to Thompson and, hopefully when the Bill is acted on the project will still be included.

K. Beausoleil noted that Richard Benoit was hired as the Town’s new Public Works Director and that he brings with him a number of years’ experience with CT DOT in Putnam.
7. ADJOURNMENT – With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:55AM.

Respectfully Submitted,

M. A. Chinatti, Director of Planning & Development
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